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Dear Pastor, church, and praying friend,

In May, we were visited by Brother David Harris. He is the BIMI director of Far East Asia and we were
privileged to have him and his wife visit. He preached challenging messages about missions and our folks were
blessed because of it.

The following Sunday was Mother’s Day. We gave all the mothers a special gift to express our gratitude for them.
Military moms do so much. They balance a life with raising children, supporting a husband that works all sorts of
shifts and who also goes on temporary duty assignments to other locations (leaving her alone with the kids for weeks)
and doing it all while living in a foreign land. Military moms would certainly appreciate your prayers!

May 17-18 was the annual Friendship Festival for Yokota Air Base. Around 200,000 people entered the base to see
US Air Force planes on static display and to eat food and buy souvenirs from the Base organizations. We took the
opportunity to pass out 3,000 gospel fans that day. It was very rainy in the morning so it was kind of difficult passing
them out but we went back in the afternoon and finished up. Please pray that people will get saved through this
ministry.

Thank you for praying for Dwayne and Lauren. They both made professions of faith and followed the Lord in
believer’'s baptism on June 29. | was able also to baptize a young airman who is in his first assignment of his
brief Air Force career. He came to church because a friend invited him and the Lord began working on his heart.
Please pray for these folks as we seek to disciple them and help them grow in the grace and knowledge of the
Lord Jesus Christ.

Please pray for our upcoming Vacation Bible School, which is scheduled for July 12. We have several base kids
as well as local Japanese kids signed up to come. Please pray the gospel will be presented clearly and that souls
might be saved as a result of these efforts.

Thank you for your constant care and prayers for our family. We love you all! May the Lord bless you.
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